
TOWN OF CENTERVILLE, INDIANA
PUBLIC NOTICE OF
COMBINED SEWER

OVERFLOW (CSO) EVENT

The Town of Centerville is a combined sewer overflow (CSO) community; a
combined sewer is a sewer that transports stormwater, domestic waste and industrial
wastewater all in one pipe to be treated at the wastewater treatment plant. During
periods of heavy rainfall or when snow is melting rapidly, a combined sewer can
become overloaded and overflow from a combined sewer overflow outlet.

During a substantial rainfall or snow melt event the combined sewers are not
able to handle and treat the additional flow causing untreated flow to be released from
the system at the combined sewer overflow discharge point. The discharge point is
located at Noland Fork Creek, south of the abandoned railway bridge. A CSO event
occurred on September 9, 2018 that requires residents to take caution that no
swimming or drinking of the water downstream from the discharge point occurs for 72
hours after a rainfall or snow melting conditions.

WET WEATHER PRESENTLY OCCURING IN OUR AREA IS CAUSING AN
OVERFLOW OF SEWAGE INTO THE NOLANDFORK CREEK SOUTH OF THE
ABANDONED RAILWAY BRIDGE CSO005 CSO’S MAY OVERFLOW ANYTIME
DURING THE NEXT SEVERAL HOURS OR DAYS.
You are encouraged to follow these basic recommendations to avoid becoming sick:

- Stay out of this area especially during and continue for 72 hours after a rainfall or
snow melting conditions.

- If you do come into contact with the water in the urban waterway make the
assumption the water is contaminated and wash your hands or use waterless
hand sanitizer before eating, drinking, smoking or preparing food.

- At all times avoid getting water from urban waterways in your eyes or mouth.

For further information, please contact the Town of Centerville, Wastewater Plant
Operator at 765-855-5515.

Sincerely,
Town of Centerville


